
Thanks to those of you who answered my 
call for support in forming a boules team 
to compete against the Denmead Twinners 
on a lovely evening in July. We had a most 
enjoyable evening at a new boules venue 
opposite ‘Samuel’s Rest’ and afterwards for  
a basket meal at ‘The Black Dog’ in Waltham, 
organised by the Denmead Twinning 
Association. Even though the Emsworth team 
members played brilliantly, the Denmead 
team had the edge and took the trophy  
back to Denmead – until next year!  
We were delighted to welcome Linda Field 
a very new member who visited us at 
‘The Black Dog’ in order to make our 
acquaintance – she’d just returned from a 
visit to France and didn’t want to miss out  
on the fun!
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Chairman’s Letter

Dear Members
Dates for  
your diary
October 24 
Twinning Revue and supper

2015



After our visit from our friends in St Aubin 
in May, we now have just over £800 in the 
bank, so your Committee have been busy 
planning our next event on Saturday October 
24 – the Twinning Revue and Supper. Please 
invite your friends and family to this event. 
Perhaps you could make up a table of eight 
and make this a big fund raising evening? 

Members of the St Aubin Twining Association 
made us a gift of several bottles of cider 
which we are intending to raffle during our 
Revue evening. They also gave us boxes of 
sweet biscuits which we will distribute during 
the evening. The Committee also welcomes 
any other prizes you may care to donate to 
our raffle.

Our Revue programme is beginning to take 
shape and once again, Norman Bartlett is our 
‘Major Domo.’ Several members have offered 
to perform a sketch or give a recital, but we 
still need some more volunteers.  
We know there is a lot of talent out 
there…so don’t be shy, if you can play an 
instrument, tell jokes or join with a friend  
to provide an entertainment, please 
let Norman know. YOUR TWINNING 
ASSOCIATION NEEDS YOU!

I look forward to welcoming you all on 
October 24 – let’s make this a really successful 
evening.

Amicalement,

Hazel
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Twinning Revue on Saturday 
October 24 2015 at St James’ 
Hall, Emsworth

We are using new caterers for this 
event: ‘Culinary Art’ from Karen 
and Trevor Kingsley-Bloom, highly 
recommended by some of our 
Members. They have sent us a 
sample menu, which looks delicious:

A variety of quiches – Brie, tomato & 
basil, roasted pepper and cheese & 
platters – poached salmon, smoked 
fish  fillets, Coronation chicken, 
smoked continental meats, roasted 
ham joint and a huge variety of 
salads plus various vegetarian 
options – all accompanied by 
selection of bread, butter or olive oil 
and hot herb roasted potatoes.

We are planning to also serve  
home grown blackberries (from 
John Gains’ allotment) and apples 
(from Members and friends’ gardens) 
crumble for dessert and will be 
asking Members to help us with  
the cooking.  

A Booking form will be sent to you 
next month, after our September 
Committee Meeting.



Committee:
Chairman 
Hazel Willard 01243 379877

Secretary 
Pam Burns 01243 373673

Treasurer 
Martin de Laporte 01243 373618

Membership 
Judi Milburn 023 9247 1645

Catering 
Anne Gains 01243 372373

Bookings 
Norman Bartlett 01243 698487

Travel  
Keith Richardson 01243 430737

Committee member  
Kate Van Gend 01243 378883 

Webmaster 
Geoff Wiggins 
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